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Federal Transportation Spending Bills Advance in House and Senate

Both the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations have conducted their full committee markups of their Transportation and Housing appropriations bills for Fiscal Year 2011. Please find attached a listing of the transit and highway earmarks for projects in Los Angeles County in both the House and Senate bills. The full U.S. House of Representatives is expected to take up their transportation spending bill next week, while action in the U.S. Senate has yet to be announced. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100722_FY11_House_Appropriations_SubCommittee_THUD_earmarks.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100722_FY11_Senate_Appropriations_THUD_earmarks.pdf
30/10 Initiative
The Associated Press has inquired about possible federal funding scenarios for the 30/10 initiative to accelerate transportation projects within LA County. Government Relations staff provided a status report to the reporter on 30/10, reiterating that the board-adopted position is to accelerate both transit and highway projects. The reporter is also contacting other cities nationwide to see what they think of the idea of accelerating transit projects under a similar initiative. The story is expected to run this weekend. 

Outreach to Stakeholders for Upcoming Public Hearings
 

Chief Operating Officer Lonnie Mitchell reached out to key stakeholders yesterday about our upcoming public hearings to take public input on service changes proposed for this December. His message was sent to the offices of our congressional and state legislative delegation, the City of Los Angeles Mayor and Councilmembers, the Mayors and City Managers of the other 87 cities in Los Angeles County, Councils of Government executive directors, municipal operators and others. The message included information about the proposed changes and the upcoming hearings.
 

The Governance Councils will be holding the public hearings scheduled for August 4-13, 2010. In addition to providing input at the hearings, written comment on the proposed changes may be submitted by phone, electronically or by US Mail to Customer Relations until August 14, 2010. Staff will consider this input and develop their recommendations to the Governance Councils for consideration at their September meetings. 
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